

TERM 2 | THE WAY NEWSLETTER | FRIDAY 23 MAY 2025



JUNIOR SCHOOL SPORTS UPDATE

CASA Primary Netball Gala Day

Our year 5 and 6 netball team put on an incredible display at the CASA Netball Primary Gala day, growing in confidence and teamwork with every game. Their efforts and positive attitude made us proud. A special congratulations goes to Bailey D, whose exceptional performance earned her a spot on the CASA representative team as a Shooter. She will now go on to compete at the CIS Netball Gala Day for Primary on the 29th of May. We are so proud of all our players for representing the school with excellence and enthusiasm!

CASA Junior Cross Country Carnival - A Day of Endurance and Achievement













The CASA Junior Cross Country Carnival was held on Thursday, 8 May at Horsely Park Equestrian Centre. It was a great day for running, and our students rose to the challenge of a demanding and challenging course. It was an awesome team effort overall, with our school finishing 6th place in the final standings. Every student gave their best, and we are incredibly proud of the determination, spirit, and support shown throughout the day. A special congratulations to Thomas S who placed 3rd in the 12 Years 3km race—a fantastic achievement! We're proud to announce that the following students have been selected to represent CASA at the upcoming NSW CIS Cross Country Championships:

CASA Representatives	
10 YR BOYS	Jeremy G
10 YR GIRLS	Tegan H
11 YR BOYS	Samuel I
11 YR GIRLS	Ella K

Well done on this outstanding accomplishment and we wish you all the best at the upcoming CIS Championships! Congratulations to all students who competed—you represented our school with pride and perseverance!

NSWPSSA Primary Boys Hockey

A huge congratulations to Kye Q, who represented our college and NSWCIS at the 2025 NSWPSSA Primary Boys Hockey Championships held from May 19–22 at the Newcastle International Hockey Centre. Competing at this level is an incredible achievement, and we are proud of his dedication and commitment throughout the tournament. We look forward to hearing more about his experience after a well-earned rest and recovery!

CASA Primary Football Trials

Yesterday, 11 of our primary students took part in the CASA Football Gala Day trials, battling through heavy rain and tough conditions. Under the guidance of Coach Sonny and his focused training in the lead-up to the event, our students gave it their all and represented the school with determination and heart. A big congratulations to Rocky, Christian, and Marcus for being selected for the CASA Football Team. They will now compete on Friday the 20th of May at the NSWCIS Primary Gala Day trials—best of luck to them!

Mrs Sharon Evans

P-6 Sport Coordinator